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Mr. J. C. Neibaur 

 

Dear father, 

I received your most welcome letter yesterday and another about a week ago. I was sure glad to 

hear from you and would have answered your first letter sooner but I have been sick for almost two 

weeks. I have been vaccinated twice for typhoid fever and it has made me so sick I have been in bed 

almost two weeks but am all right now. 

I was very glad to get the dance bill and also the picture and the bill for the big celebration. Are 

they going to celebrate the fourth there or in Teton? 

Well dear folks I am still having a good time here the water in the lake is warm and we go 

bathing almost every day. The girls can swim as well as the boys and we sure have some times. 

We got a new issue of clothing the other day and I now have a good supply of underclothing sox, 

shoes, hats, shirts, and two complete uniforms, so you see I can dress pretty good. 

Yesterday was wash day and I sure had some washing, I washed two shirts, three pairs of sox, 

two suits of underwear, one pair of leggings, one pair of pants, six handkerchiefs, and three towels. 

I have received a letter from Ada and one from Nellie I have written to Cora but have not had any 

answer. I was very glad to learn that she had a new baby. Is it a boy or girl? 

Well dear folks I must close for it is time to go on guard so I will ring off with lots of love and 

praying God to spare our lives that we may all meet again is the prayer of your loving son 

        Tom 

   


